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Early Intervention Connections

Local Interagency Coordinating Coundl




Agenda –   Monday, 10/25/2021 6:00-8:00 PM via Zoom
1) Introductions: In Attendance
Xiomara Marquez, Parent Co-Chair; Jean Foley, CAIU/Professional Co-Chair; Eric Bostic, CAIU; Geri Schaffer, CAIU/Imagination Library; Omari Brooks, parent; Collen Gray Nguyen, Camp Victory; Iris Vega, Sue Bower, parent; Lisa Snyder, Parent/Include Me From the Start; Beatriz Frometa, Vision for Equality/Family Network; Diane Durham-Messner, Head Start; Jeanne Predmore, TFEC; Amanda Neidig, UCP Family Support; Kim Barbetta, Sovia Therapy; Sue Stare, UPMC Pinnacle Health; Jamie Beck, EIS/Provider Rep; Kelsey Kinney, Behavior By Design; Amy Swartz, Cumberland/Perry MH/IDD; Dan Sausman, Jill Nelson, Chris Trautwein, Marvette Hochstetler, Kelly Hummert, Denise Renninger, Tory Harbach, CMU; Cheryl Gundrum, Dauphin County MH/A/DP. 
2) Review and Approval July meeting minutes- Approved by Eric Bostic.
3) Family story/Resource sharing
· Family Story – Omari Brooks
Omari Brooks shared his journey with his son’s premature birth, genetic syndrome, and medical complexities. It was not a journey he and his wife ever expected to be on, and he quit work to care for his son. His family was referred to EI, and they are grateful for the caring, supportive services they have received! Omari realized that the EI team wasn’t just there for his son, but also for him and his family so they could do what was needed to help his son learn and be successful. The team, including Omari, shared their knowledge with each other so that recommended strategies worked well for his family. The professionals on the team offered resources and information that helped him find the courage and confidence to be the Dad his son needed. Team support also resulted in access to, and use of, a high-tech communication device that allows his son to have “real” language that works for him. He uses the device during his EI sessions, and with his siblings and parents. He can engage with others on a larger scale than he would be able to without the device, which he has been using for almost a year now. Omari also learned through his team that he could be employed as his son’s nurse, which is another opportunity for which he is grateful. Omari’s son turns 3 soon, and he is looking forward to continuing the collaboration with EI service professionals at the CAIU.
· Central Region Imagination Library – Geri Shafer
The CAIU has begun fundraising to become Central Region’s site for the Dolly Parton Imagination Library. This is a two-year process that involves the planning team as well as community partners to identify donors and build long-term support for the library. Children under 5 in Dauphin, Cumberland and Perry counties will be able to enroll to receive the free books, which are sent directly to their homes. There are no income limits. Once the local funding is in place, the library will open. Target date is December 2022. EIC/LICC can help by letting families know about the library and by supporting families to read to their children and to make the most of the books they receive. Information about the Imagination Library is on their website, Castl@caiu.org . Donations can be made online.   

· Camp Victory – Colleen Gray Nguyen
Camp Victory is a special camp for special kids. Family camps include children as young as 3. Lifelong friendships can be formed at camp, where all children have access to pools, climbing walls, a tree house, etc. The facility includes a “med shed” which is a hospital quality location for getting necessary medical treatments while at camp. Partner camps are available for children with specific health challenges, such as Cancer, Heart disease, autism, etc. See the website, Camp Victory | A Special Camp for Special Kids for more information. 
4) SICC Meeting Update
We reviewed OCDEL’s request for stakeholder feedback on the State Performance Plan (SPP) to evaluate the quality of the Early Intervention program. The SPP includes information on how progress and improvements in the Early Intervention program are measured. Information on how to offer feedback has been circulated by OCDEL and will be shared on the EIC/LICC social media pages. 
5) Child Find Share Out 
Dauphin County had two community outreach/ child find opportunities in September, one in Northern Dauphin and one at the Greater Harrisburg Area Healthy Start’s Baby Buggy event. EIS will also participate in one of Healthy Start’s family education sessions on 10/27, with two EI staff talking about child development. 

Sue Bower, parent, requested that the CAIU and Cumberland/Perry EI programs have a child find event for families at the Carlisle Barracks. It would be very helpful for military families to know what resources are available for children with special needs. 
6) Committee Discussions/Tasks
Recruitment and Networking– Amy Swartz/Gina Frederico 

No new report. 
Events and Training– Jill Nelson/Cheryl Gundrum
Community Events/Trainings/Workshops- We are still working 
to coordinate the training for families on adapting toys. Jean is working with IU staff, will

consider requesting presenters from other sources if needed. 
Children’s Social-Emotional Development—Amy Reed/Brittany Stough
No new report.
Provider Representative –Brittany Stough and Jamie Beck
No new report
Solutions Across Systems – Eric Bostic
No new report.

7)  Agenda items
· Family survey results-Tabled till next meeting in January. 
· Video about EIC- CAIU staff, Sarah Hancock, may be able to help us connect with a professional who works in video development. The video’s content would tell families about the EIC/LICC. More to come on this at the next meeting. 
· Training ideas- No training topics chosen at this meeting. Will discuss at the next meeting in January. 
· Resource ideas- Please send ideas for resource presentations at the January meeting to Jean Foley. Nothing was identified this evening due to time constraints. 
8) Agency Roundtable/Discussions
Cumberland/Perry- Hiring a Service Coordinator, referrals and active child counts have returned to normal; sessions are flexible either in-person or tele-intervention based on family preference.

Dauphin- Cheryl Gundrum is retiring in November, the position is not yet posted. Referrals and active child counts have returned to normal; sessions are flexible either in-person or tele-intervention based on family preference. 
CAIU- Eric Bostic is also retiring by the end of the year, and the process has started to identify his successor. Verification is in April 2022. Jamie Gordon, Behavior Consultant, is assisting classroom teachers with challenging behaviors. 

Head Start- Classrooms have had to close as the program doesn’t have enough teachers. They are looking to fill several positions, including Inclusion Support. Their service dog has been in classrooms supporting children affected by trauma, loss, etc. 
CMU- fully staffed with Service Coordinators, held a clothing drive today, 10/25. Working on Thanksgiving and Christmas food baskets for individuals and families in need. 

Vision for Equality- Life Course tools and trainings continue to be available. 

EIS- provider agency- Hiring EI staff to work across local counties. 

TFEC- The Early Education Town Hall meeting is 10/27. 

UCP Family Support- There are 2 family events coming up, bowling in November and a sensory-friendly movie in December. Info will be shared on social media. They continue to direct families to Community Links. They also participated in the recent Buddy Walk. 

Include Me - Parent Cafés have started back up. There are two more this year in November and December. Families must register. The next series starts in February. 

Behavior By Design- hiring more EI staff, they also work in the IBHS system with families who have MA. Families can call them for help navigating that system. 
9) Adjournment
______________________________________________________________________________________
Next EIC Meetings
1/24/2022- 1:00 – 3:00 PM

4/25/2021- 6:00 – 8:00 PM 
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                      Capital Area Intermediate Unit Educational Consultant
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